

Minutes from Patient Participation Group
                             Queenhill Medical Practice – Wednesday  18th June 2014
In Attendance :    Ethel Dixon – Barbara Fox – Pam Topley – Barbara Courtenay – Frances Crockett –

                                Mary Gill – Janet Jalfon – Lynne Poole Practice Manager
Apologies for Absence :  Lynne Ticehurst and Kelly Bissell

Minutes of the previous Meeting
These had been previously circulated.

Lynne P informed the meeting that there had been two donations towards the DIYBP amounting to £1,600

Janet informed the meeting that a Bank Account had been opened with Nat West in Warlingham and that Lynne Ticehurst would be the second signatory.  Ethel advised that it would be good to have three signatories.    Janet will get a third member of the group to do this and will update the group accordingly.

The BP Machine can now be purchased and Janet will pursue further with the surgery the best way to achieve this and will report back at the next meeting.

The meeting thought it would be good to have some publicity in either the Selsdon Gazette or the Sanderstead News on the achievement of  the fundraising but equally  felt that the Doctors should be asked if they were happy for this as indeed further suggestions for fundraising for surgery equipment.

Lynne P informed the meeting of proposals for a Virtual Group to help support the practice in various aspects of support with targeted aims.      The group thought that this provision would be helpful and it was agreed that it should be pursued.

There was still concern over the amount of information on the Notice Boards albeit that the group were pleased that the information booklets had been collated. It was agreed that this was a no win situation albeit that notices had to be made clear to patients.

Health and Safety came up for discussion and Lynne P informed the meeting of the stringent rules being put in place e.g. no children’s toys because of passing on germs, equally magazines and even curtains/blinds.   The meeting took this on board with difficulty.

The second First Aid Course for the elderly had taken place with a good response and another one will be held in future.  Another Mother and Baby First Aid Course is planned for 4th November and It is hoped to plan to have these annually.

There was discussion with the safety of the stairs leading to the upper surgeries and the need for a ‘grab rail’ to assist those patients who could manage the stairs but had nothing to hold on to at the top.  This suggestion would be discussed further with the Doctors.

The over 75’s will have a designated Doctor to oversee them generally but this does not mean that they can only see either Dr Hughes or Dr Simmonds which would make their work load unmanageable.  They can still any Doctor at the surgery if the needs arise.

The Meeting was informed that there were various leaflets addressed directly to people offering prescription services e.g. Pharmacy for You which included delivery, these are totally bogus and it has to be stressed that no one should fill in any questionnaire and send as they are scams.     It was thought that this should go out in the next Newsletter.

The Committee agreed that it was good to have the meeting in the upstairs waiting room as it was felt to be private and discussion could be more open.    It was fully understood that if there was a Doctor in practice then of course it would not be ideal as indeed it is not ideal to have the meeting downstairs where there are surgeries happening.     

Discussion was held as to whether it would be possible to collate patient’s  email addresses so that there would be better circulation of information.      It was felt that this would be of benefit to patients but agreed that it would be a large task to implement initially and of course someone has to implement it.

                                                                ************************

The next Meeting was arranged for Wednesday 16th July 2014 at 6.30pm
